
 

                               

 
 

  
  LAREDO COLLEGE DISTRICT 

Laredo, Texas 
 

The Laredo College Board of Trustees convened on Tuesday, December 22, 2020, beginning at 
12:02 p.m. in the Elpha Lee West Building Room 133 at the Fort McIntosh Campus to canvass the 
December 12, 2020 run-off election results.  Due to health and safety concerns related to the 
COVID-19 Coronavirus and pursuant to Governor Greg Abbott’s Temporary Suspension of Open 
Meetings Laws issued on March 16, 2020, some of Laredo College Board members participated via 
Zoom videoconference.    
 
 MEMBERS PRESENT OTHERS 
ROLL CALL Mercurio Martinez Jr, President  

Jackie Leven-Ramos, Vice President  
Henry S. Carranza, Ph.D., Secretary 
Jorge “JD” Delgado (participated via 

Zoom) 
Lupita Zepeda (participated via Zoom) 
MEMBERS ABSENT 
Cynthia Mares  
Esteban Rangel 
Michelle De La Peña 
Tita C. Vela 

Ricardo J. Solis, Ph.D. 
Rusty Meurer 
Michael Gonzalez 
 
 
 

  
CALL TO ORDER Judge Martinez called the meeting to order.  Dr. Carranza called the 

roll.  A quorum of the members was present.  
  
CANVASS OF  

DECEMBER12, 2020 

ELECTION RESULTS 

Mr. Michael Gonzalez, Senior Director of Strategic & External Affairs 
and Elections Officer for Laredo College District, presented the election 
results:  
 

Name of Candidate 
Office 
Sought 

Votes 
Received Percentage 

Ricardo “Rick” Gonzalez Place 7 3,264 34.39% 

Karina “Kari” Elizondo Place 7 6,227 65.61% 

 
Karina “Kari” Elizondo is the elected trustee for Place 7.  He asked that 
the certificate of election for Ms. Elizondo be signed and that the Board 
acknowledge each precinct’s votes as presented.  Ms. Leven-Ramos 
moved to accept the tallies and the numbers as presented.  Dr. 
Carranza seconded the motion; motion carried. 

  
ADJOURNMENT At 12:05 p.m., Ms. Leven-Ramos moved that the canvassing of the 

election close.  Dr. Carranza seconded the motion; motion carried. 
  
NEXT MEETING DATE:   Thursday, January 21, 2021, 6:00 p.m. – Regular Board Meeting. 

 


